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Dear Pastor and Church Family, 

 

Thank you for your love, prayers and support. You are a vital part of our ministry and we do not take for grant-
ed the sacrifices you make to give and your faithfulness to pray for us.  God has shown his hand of protection 
and provision as we travel the country.  

 

In June, we finished up working with Lancaster Baptist Temple in Lancaster, Kentucky.  The last week we 
were there, I preached the Sunday and Wednesday services.  We enjoyed working with LBT and are praying 
that they will continue to see fruit for their labor long after we are gone.  From Kentucky, we headed back to 
Texas.  We stopped the first night in Memphis.  While in Memphis we had some issues with our trailer tires 
and spent an entire day trying to get them repaired and back on the road.  We found out not everyone works 
on trailer tires!  Thank you Rebecca Creek Baptist Church for the love offering for the new tires and repairs.  
You are such a blessing to us and we want to say a special thank you!  We finally got back on the road and 
arrived home in Texas at about 5 am the next day.  We were just glad to get home and praised the Lord for 
his provision.  

 

While in Texas, we had to get some work done on the truck brakes, get the yearly inspection and registration 
for the truck and pick up the mail, which we hadn't picked up for three months.  During the time we were 
home, we visited a couple of churches west of the Fort Worth area and was able to speak to several pastors 
about our ministry.  The last weekend in June we spent with Bible Baptist Church in Pampa, Texas.  We had 
a great time getting to know the pastor, his family and the church family.  I gave a devotion at the men’s 
breakfast and afterward Ginger and I went soul winning with the church.  On Sunday, I taught the adult     
Sunday school, presented the ministry and preached the  Sunday night service.   

 

From Pampa, Texas, we traveled to Colorado, and attended Eagle Baptist Church in Eagle, CO.  I presented 
the ministry on Wednesday night and preached the Sunday evening service. Unfortunately, upon leaving          
Colorado, I came down with Covid and was quarantined for almost two weeks and had to cancel our meeting 
in Montana.  Praise the Lord Ginger never got sick!  We finished up July with getting some much needed    
dental work done for Ginger and some other things that we can only do in Texas.  Before leaving, we visited 
our home church and two other churches in the area to meet the pastors and present our ministry. 

 

Pray with us as we head out toward the northwest. We will be ministering there until the end of September 
and are excited to see what God is going to do. 

 

 

 

  

 

 


